[image: image1.jpg]MINISTER OF HEALTH
REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA
*

NR. : 34/MENKES/1/2002 Jakarta, January 16, 2002,

Dr. Tore Godal

Executive Secretary,

Global Alliance for Vaccines and Immunization,

/o UNICEF, Palais de Nations, CII 1211, Geneva 10,
Switzerland

[Fax :41-22-909-59-31]

Subject : Indonesia's proposal to GAVI/ The GAVI Fund.

Dear Dr. Godal,

‘This communication is in reply to your letters of 19 December 2001 and 9
January 2002 requesting: 1) clarification of our plan for hepatitis B birth dose
introduction; 2) clarification of our plan for injection safety; and 3) minutes from ICC
meeting of 17 September 2001 and 16 January 2002 demonstrating the function and
involvement of the Indonesian ICC.

You will find accompanying this letter the clarification of our plans for hepatitis
B birth dose introduction (attachment 1) and clarification of our plan for injection safety
(attachment 2) which repeats the injection safety part of the original GAVI application.
In addition, you will find attached minutes of the ICC Meeting held on 16 January 2002
‘which resulted in a consensus response to your requests for clarification noted above.

With respect the ICC, I believe there is a need for some background that may
assist you in understanding the current situation in Indonesia. Prior to 2001, Indonesia
did not have a forum for Ministry of Health (MOH) and partner agencies to meet
regularly to discuss EPL. Instead, the MOH would call ad hoc “Donor Meetings”, as the
need arose, to deal with problems that needed attention. In 2001, an ICC was formed to
fill this void. During 2001, there were many serious issues that the required the attention
of both the MOH and the partners, these included: 1) rapid decentralization of the health
system to the district level, 2) ongoing conflict and resultant internally displaced
peoples; 3) the financial crisis; and 4) competing health priorities that were and continue
to be underfunded.

Thus, when we convened our first ICC to discuss expansion of the EPI program
as described in our proposal, there was initial reluctance among some of the ICC member
organizations who felt that the EPI program, one of the strongest and best performing
health programs in Indonesia, should not be expanding during these turbulent times, but
rather that MOH attention and energy should be diverted to other critical health
programs. We have continued to work with our ICC partners to convince them that
reinforcing routine EPI and expanding EPI as described in our proposal does not mean
that we are compromising other health programs.
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Because of the holidays and the shortage of time, we have not been able to
convene a full meeting of the ICC in January 2002. But we have met with key partners
including, UNICEF, USAID, The World Bank, CIDA, PATH and WHO to discuss your
request for more information regarding the ICC plans for the coming year. We have had
open and frank dialogue of the overall health strategy for Indonesia during these difficult
times. As a result of our discussions, the ICC partners have joined the MOH in
reaffirming their support for the routine EPT program and our plan of action as you will
note in the minutes of the 16 January 2002 meeting.

We welcome the appointment of a group of experts to endorse the price of
hepatitis B in Uniject, and seek guidance from you as to the structure and issues in the
proposed memorandum of understanding between MOH Indonesia and GAVI.

‘Thank you very much for your attention and support to the health of Indonesia’s

children,
Sincers 3
/Z"_,
4 Dr. Achmad Sujudi
Minister of Health
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1. Prof. Umar Fahmi Achmadi, Director General CDC & EH.
2. Dr.Georg Petersen, WHO Representative to Indonesia

3. Mr. Rolf C. Carriere, UNICEF Representative to Indonesia
4. Mr. Peter Miller, Country Director, PATH




